
LTRC NEWSLETTER  

October 2017 

There is now a break in the rowing season for Lower Thames RC. 

Next Race is The Carrow Cup in December so watch out for some Social rows as the calendar is now free 

Please find details of past events in September and dates for your diaries for the near future. 

______________________________________________________________

   

There are certain aspects and possible changes that  

the LTRC Committee would like to consult with  

the clubΩs membership prior to the AGM in February. 

Therefore we have booked an evening for drinks and discussion 

 

Thursday 14th December @ 8pm 

Leigh Constitutional Club 

116-118 Elm Road, Leigh on Sea SS9 1SQ 

We would like as many of the membership as 

possible to attend to discuss the CommitteeΩs 

immediate plans and also to have a pre Xmas drink 
 

 



 

Wigan Pier's new beach - courtesy of LTRC! 

LTRC's latest adventure was rowing from Liverpool to Leeds in two stages, passing through Wigan. We felt it would be 

disrespectful, coming from the town with the largest pleasure pier in the world to what was probably the saddest smallest 

pier in the world without a beach, not to miss the opportunity to bring some Southend sand to complement their pier. 

What we couldn't bring, however, was sun!!!  

    
Starting from Liverpool docks area we passed through the remnants of industrial warehouses and carved our way through 

an overgrown and weeded canal devoid of any boating activity for some while. Our first obstacle was a very low swing 

bridge which was chained and locked with about eighteen inches of head room. With difficult structure around this bridge 

it was impossible to carry the boat around so there were moans of dismay from the crew 'This is where our adventure ends 

today!'  Ron said 'No - we're going on! All crew out of Dauntless, mop the water out of the bottom of Renown and all lay in 

the bottom of the boat, keeping your heads and bodies below the gunwale line!'  It only just worked -  but it worked!  In 

the meantime young Scousers watching with amusement joined in by offering to pass our equipment over the bridge - 

blades and bags in a chain of hands. Keith gave them a small tip for their efforts and they ran off happily afterwards.  

We arrived at another swing bridge when the only vessel we passed was another vessel waiting for the swing bridge to 

open. The next day we returned and found the lock keeper had not come as arranged so the vessel was still there and we 

limboed under another swing bridge to start our second day's row.  After a while we came to a swing bridge that was much 

too low to negotiate and was still in he area that we couldn't unlock, so we had to carry the boats out of the water and 

across a busy main road. It was 'serendipitous' ( yes we used that word!!) that there was a group of passing cyclists at that 

moment who happily lent a hand - and so, with more a dozen strongmen to help, the boats  were easily transported to the 

other side of the bridge. At the end of the day a fine drizzle didn't dampen spirits as Ron set up a photo shoot to 

commemorate him scattering the Southend sand opposite Wigan Pier. (See above) 

 

 



 

 

The next day, due to water restrictions, we had to tow our boats past the Wigan staircase of 23 locks and start rowing 

across the beautiful Pennines. Later in the day we negotiated a flight of six locks and we became a well oiled machine with 

crew going ahead to prepare the next lock for our arrival.  

Unfortunately on one lock one of the paddles wasn't fully closed and the chamber we were trying to fill wasn't filling up 

properly and the water was draining out of the bottom gates so the above pound was being drained. This was much to the 

dismay of the only canal official that we had met - slap on the wrist to LTRC!   

   

Passing the half way mark between Liverpool and Leeds (63 3/4 miles) we were nearly at the end of our row. While Ron 

and Sue went to get the cars LTRC members enjoyed merriment and a drink in the company of the local mayor (who wishes 

to be kept informed of our return to finish the adventure next year!).  

 

Watch this space for Liverpool to Leeds Adventure Row Part Two 

rowing across the Yorkshire Dales!  
 



ItΩs that time of year again 

 
Dear All, 

We are pleased to confirm the ÄÅÔÁÉÌÓ ÆÏÒ ÔÈÉÓ ÙÅÁÒÓȭ 4ÒÁÆÁÌÇÁÒ ÎÉÇÈÔ ÁÒÅ ÁÓ ÐÅÒ ÔÈÅ ÁÔÔÁÃÈÅÄ ÆÌÙÅÒȢ 

 We have changed the venue this year to the Wilton (Essex Yacht Club) as it provides more space to accommodate  

the ever-growing number of LTRC members.  The format will be very similaÒ ÔÏ ÌÁÓÔ ÙÅÁÒȣȢȢ 

3 course meal (albeit a different menu) music from Grand Reunion, a light-hearted award ceremony, a couple of 

speeches and, most importantly, a very well stocked bar. 

 We have 100 spaces available but can extend to more if required 

 For ÔÈÏÓÅ ÔÈÁÔ ÃÁÎȭÔ ÏÐÅÎ ÔÈÅ ÁÔÔÁÃÈÍÅÎÔ ÔÈÅ ÄÅÔÁÉÌÓ ÁÒÅ ÁÓ ÆÏÌÌÏ×Óȡ 

 Date: 21st October 2017  

Location: HQS Wilton, Old Leigh 

Time: 7.30 for 8.00pm 

Cost: £25.00 per person (Payment details have been emailed to the membership) 

Dress code: Smart/Casual however all LTRC members to wear club colours 

 RSVP to Nick Faux (fauxy22@hotmail.com / 07789275921)  

 When confirming attendance please advise if you require a Vegetarian option.  

mailto:fauxy22@hotmail.com


 

And bring some extra cash to Trafalgar Night ȣ 

As well as the obligatory raffle where there are some fantastic prizes to be won there will 

also be the first ever Lower Thames Calendar for 2018.  

And donȭt worry.  Even though we are close to Halloween, there aren ȭt any pictures of 

members with their kit off!!!  

    

The images are from our Early Morning Saturday Rows from our members 

It is to illustrate how beautiful the South Essex countryside is from the perspective  

of our membership. 

There are a limited amount of 140 copies of this bespoke LTRC design, all printed on high 

quality 120gsm paper, hand crafted, ethically sourced, non-Gluten and suitable  

for vegetarians. 

And at the staggerin gly affordable  price of  £5 each 

Of which ALL proceeds will go to the Lower Thames for Maintenance or the purchase of  

new/replacement equipment 

They will be on sale at Trafalgar Night and if there are any left at the EGM and pre Xmas 

Social evenings 

 

 

 

 



AND NOW TO THE MAIN EVENTΧ 

The Great River Race 2017 

 
9th September Lower Thames all arrived at Poplar to upload the boats for the days event 

Competing were the gigs of Proud Mary, Dauntless, Spirit of Dunkirk, Spirit of Trafalgar.  

With the Skiffs of Leigh Ho, and Hornet 

     

     

 



 

 

The Lower Thames Crews 

***Please note I take absolutely NO responsibility for the GRR Magazine articles.   

I DID NOT WRITE THEM, even if I can guess who might have***  

ΨLower Thames RC Ladies RC Gig 1 

Spirit of Dunkirk 

The crew rowing Spirit of Dunkirk are one of the three Ladies gig crews from the Lower Thames RC in this yearΩs GRR. 

They have been through a punishing regime of crew training this year, having rowed together once, or maybe twice  

in the build-up to this race. Their gruelling training sessions include stops to Old Leigh for a drink and some rollmops. 

Spirit of Dunkirk was the first Hanningfield Gig our club had built from the mould taken off our gig Dauntless.   

She was named in recognition of the part played by the fishermen of Leigh-On-Sea in the Dunkirk evacuation.Ω 

                                                                                                                                                                            Great River Race Magazine 

   

Lower Thames RC Old Blokes 

Proud Mary 

The Lower Thames MenΩs crew of Proud Mary have an average age of well over 70.  These guys have been rowing in our 

Club for many years.  Some are founding members that have been the glue that has held the club together.  They have 

been doing the GRR since it went the other way, finishing at Poplar. Respect. 

Proud Mary is the oldest of our Hanningfield or άSpiritέ gigs, but an absolute youngster compared with her crew.  

Hopefully we have filled all the holes so she doesnΩt sink.Ω 

                                                                                                                                                                            Great River Race Magazine 

     

 



ΨLower Thames RC Ladies RC Gig 2 

Spirit of Trafalgar 

Trafalgar is crewed by some of EssexΩs finest Ladies.  Make no mistake, these are not typical Essex girls, basically because 

they are a bit too old. 

Trafalgar is one of the Lower Thames RCΩs Hanningfield Gigs, which are a 26ft version of the 18ft Hanningfield Skiff. 

They are great boats and almost unsinkable, unless you sink them.Ω 

                                                                                                                                                                            Great River Race Magazine 

       

    

ΨLower Thames RC Mens RC Gig  

Dauntless 

Unfortunately the Great River Race Magazine failed to publish our MenΩs Gig Crew. (Which probably isnΩt a bad thing 

reading the other articles.) However, they put on a brave showing with a majority of GRR Rookies.  In the absence on Andy 

and Nick it was great to see the Tiger headbands making an appearance. 

   

     


